222 S. GILLETTE AVE., STE. 502 GILLETTE, WY 82716

OFFICE: 307-686-2082 FAX: 307-686-0565



January 29, 2007

FILED

IAN 2 9 2007

Terri A. Lorenzon, Director Environmental Quality Council

Mr. Mark Gordon Wyoming Environmental Quality Council 122 W 25th St. Herschler Building, Room 1714 Cheyenne, WY 82002

> Re: Citizen Petition for Rulemaking Powder River Basin Resource Council et al - Revised Version - WQD Chapter 2

Dear Mr. Gordon:

I am against amending the Wyoming Water Quality Rules. The coalbed methane play in the Powder River Basin benefits many people. It is important to Gillette, Campbell County and Wyoming.

We have seen the play come and go on the eastern flank of the basin and there has been no permanent environmental degradation.

It is my opinion that the petition is directed exclusively at the development in northeast Wyoming for the sole purpose of stopping development. Coalbed methane is a very valuable resource for the nation and I think we have shown from the past eight year history that we can develop it responsibly. As a worker in the Powder River Basin coalbed methane industry, this rule could close down our Gillette office.

If you would like to discuss this matter with me personally, please feel free to contact me at 307-686-2082.

Sincerely,

Robert G. Vergnani Operations Manager

Coleman Oil and Gas, Inc.

Felt Jegnoni